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Kia ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa Lava, Kia Orana, Ni sabula, Mauri, 
Suosday, Sat Sri Akaal, Tajba Filghodu, Xin Chao, Ni Hao, Guten 
Tag, Sawadee, Kumusta, Fakaalofa lahi atu, Maith, warm greetings 
to you all.	
   
 
Enrolments in 2014 
If you have a child who is starting school in 2014, we would like you to come in 
and get an enrolment form so we can plan for them starting school. This 
information is very important, as we need to plan for the number of students 
enrolling and ensure that we have enough teachers and classrooms to cope with 
the enrolments. The worst thing that could happen is if we get so full we need to 
close our roll.  All children are encouraged to have pre-school visits before their 
5th birthday so they become familiar with the classroom and teachers they will be 
working with. Please ask for an enrolment form at the school office. 
 
Otahuhu Santa Parade 
On Saturday 7th December at 10am, the Otahuhu Santa Parade will be held in the 
main street of the shopping precinct in Otahuhu. Our school will have students 
(with parents and teachers supporting them) involved in the parade. This will be a 
great family occasion for you to attend and enjoy. 
 

 Science Fair 
On Wednesday 11th December, parents and whanau are invited to visit 
our Science Fair. This Science Fair is our opportunity to share the 
science experiments and the process students have used to complete 
this. All classes will be involved in the fair and many of your children 
will be presenting the work over the day. The Science Fair is open to 
parents on the 11th from 11am until the end of the school day. 

 
Salvation Army Christmas Appeal 
During the week of 10th – 14th December, our school is supporting the Otahuhu 
Salvation Army Christmas food parcels programme. We will be collecting non- 
perishable food items at school to make up the parcels. Any donations of 
these food items would be gratefully received. Parcels will be distributed to 
families in the Otahuhu community.  
 

Term Dates 
2nd – 6th December   Dental Van at School 
Friday 6th December   Junior School Athletics 
Saturday 7th December   Otahuhu Santa Parade 
Tuesday 10th December   Board of Trustees meeting 
Tuesday 10th December   Science Fair 
Wednesday 11th December  Science Fair 
Wednesday 11th December  Student Reports to parents 
Friday 13th December   School Prize-giving 
Monday 16th December   Rm  1,2,3&4 Trip to Seaside Park 
Monday 16th December   Year 5&6 Disco 
Wednesday 18th December  Last day of the school year 
Monday 3rd February 2014  Start of the 2014 school year 
 
Merit Awards 
Congratulations to the following students who received merit 
awards in the last couple of weeks – Shreya Narayan, Otile 
Tahaafe, Zuneha Hussain, Shanthie Lui, Gaurav Maharaj, 
Dayzar Agi, Sam Sio, Mercylynn Pepa, Kingi Taukatelata, 
Donal Kumar, Zowie Maota, Mele Uvea, Damian Leaming, Wikitoria Williams, 
Credence Peebles, Solomone Mahe, Marley Lemanu, Nathan Talitiga Faaiva, 
Andrew Campbell, De Valera Faaleagaina, Aleem Begg, Reno Sinaumea, 
Diamond Mason, Jayden Faavae, Sam Faga Tuiloma, Dannielle West, Aineo 
Palometa, Jarna Te Pania,  Paea Manu, Meraiah Faanana, Mia-Jayde Mounga, 
Lucas Makiha, Zubier Shaheed Mohammed, Makalita Tahifote, Jusdus Ngare-
Paul, Zaynah Yusuf, Joshua Jensen-Fraser, Haseena Sharifi, Peter Togafau, Tu-
Te-Wehiwehi Bradley, Mateaki Vao, Seta Fifita, Ishita Naidu, Tadashyasuo 
Wolfgramm, Sione Talanoa, Jasmine Son, Kilisitina Lapale, Elijah Aiolupotea, 
Ana Maka, Payton Edmonds-Kameta, Ibrahim Chaker, Kharelle Lupo, Alex 
Tran, Lillybeth Malupo, Zain Chaker, Annie Adjei, Jessika Stephens, LJ Lui, 
Senituli Tunuufi-Pualau, Mukhtar Ali, Soonaita Toeleiu. Well done everyone. 
 
 
 
Frances Nelson  
Principal  
 
 


